












                   Collins Radio Company Model 828H 
                               50 kW. AM Transmitter 
 

(4-21-03 Updated by Dave Hultsman – Birmingham, AL) 
 
During the time I was with Collins Radio, Broadcast Divisions, Rockwell 
International, a plan was formulated to manufacture a 50 kW. PWM (Pulse Width 
Modulated tm)  AM Transmitter. A preliminary brochure was produced and 
circulated to different broadcasters around the World. The principal design 
engineer was Don Colby, assisted by Forest Cummings and Jack Sellmeyer. The 
engineering supervisor was Lloyd Winter. 
 
Collin actually received commitments for three of the transmitters from 
international customers. At that time, R&D funds from Rockwell had a number of 
levels to travel. The decision was, that the return on investment for the transmitter 
was not as fast as the return on investment of the Space Shuttle.  The Broadcast 
Division was turned down on additional funding. The transmitter prototype was 
never completed. 
 
Enough funding had been done that Collins had the cabinets and many components 
on hand for the construction of the first prototype of the transmitter. Many of the 
small components came from the 828E-1 (315R-1) 5 kW. “Power Rock” design. 
 
Originally the design was a four tube transmitter using a 3CX3000F7 RF driver, 
two 4CX35000A tetrodes and a damper diode tube. Later the design was changed to 
The following tubes;  3CX3000F7 RF Driver, 3CX15000F7 switch modulator, and 
two 3CX15000F7 RF amplifiers. The damper diode was to be solid state. The design 
was to be similar to the successful Collins Power Rock-5. The overall tube cost was 
reduced significantly by use of the high-mu triodes. The tubes costs would be 
considerably lower than that of the 317C-2 and the MW-50. This transmitter would 
have been the smallest physical size 50 kW., AM transmitter in the marketplace. 
 
Ah, but needless to say it was a dream of the Collins engineers and marketing group 
that never came to pass. When we moved from the Collins plant in Richardson to 
the Continental plant on Buckner Blvd. In Dallas, those three cabinets were within 
the inventory. 
 
(Updated information supplied by Jack Sellmeyer 4-21-03) 

 


